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We Serve

District 14-K Communicating with Our Members

For the first time,
Melvin Jones Fellowships
and Progressive Melvin
Jones Fellowships will be
presented at the annual
District 14-K convention on
March 25. The MJF pro-
gram, established in 1973,
recognizes donations of
$1,000 to Lions Inter-
national Foundation (LCIF).

New MJF's receive a
pin, commemorative
plaque and a letter from the
LCIF chairperson. If the
donor so chooses, he/she
may use their donation
credit to recognize another
individual with a MJF.

District coordinator
PDG Joseph Chunko pro-
vided a guideline to giving
at the recent Cabinet meet-
ing.

Progressive Melvin
Jones Fellowship provides
an opportunity to advance.
For each subsequent dona-
tion of $1,000 beyond the
initial donation donors
receive a unique PMJF pin
in accord with their level of
giving.                                    

Areas of Giving
LCIF will now be able

to help more people than
ever before. Eligibility now
includes donations to five
special program areas,
directing their support to:

• Area of Greatest

Need: Supplementing ini-
tiatives where additional
funding is necessary or
where the need is most
urgent.

• Disaster: Enables
LCIF to direct the funds
most in need following dis-
asters to provide for imme-
diate, mid and long-term
relief.

• Sight: Funds seek to
support hundreds of sight-
related activities ranging
from equipping eye clinics
to Braille computers for the
visually impaired.

• Youth: Supports the
Lions Quest program and
other initiatives such as
educational infrastructure
improvements and pro-
grams to assist at-risk
youth.

• Measles: Funds sup-
port the purchase and dis-
tribution of the measles and
rubella vaccination in select
developing countries.

Did You Know? 
Districts, clubs and

individuals can donate to
LCIF through the MJF pro-
gram, but only an individ-
ual can receive the recogni-
tion.

Melvin Jones Fellow-
ships can be named in
honor or in memory of an
individual.

The Fellowships do not
need to be paid in full at
one time; minimum install-
ments to LCIF of $100 can
be paid over a five-year
period to total $1,000, at
which time the MJF appli-
cation is completed.

MJF Honors at Banquet
This year the Melvin

Jones Fellowships will be
presented after the PID's
speech at the Saturday
night convention banquet. 

PDG Chunko said we
will need the Lions clubs to
act quickly to let him know
who they will be honoring
with a Melvin Jones
Fellowship or a Progressive
Melvin Jones Fellowship. It
could take 4-6 weeks to
receive the materials
depending on the number
of plaques that have to be
made. To pay respectful trib-
ute to the recipients, this info
needs to be furnished to
PDG Joe so that it can be
read when a new MJF or
PMJF is recognized:  Name
of the club; name of the
recipient; family informa-
tion; number of years in
Lions; positions held in
Lions; other community or
church affiliation; reason for
the honor.  The mini-bio
should be 100 words or less.
Lion Joe needs to have the
information no later than
March 10, 2017.

Five Lions clubs partici-
pated in this year's Peace
Poster  Contest with a theme
of “A Celebration of Peace.”
They include: Lehigh Valley
Saturday AM Lions Club,
sponsored three schools;
Wilson Borough ions Club,
sponsored two schools;
Alton Park Lions Club,
Plainfield Township Lions
Club, and Emmaus Lions
Club all sponsored one
school

The first place win-
ner was Christopher Garcia,
13, a seventh grade student
at Roberto Clemente
Charter School.

Taking second place
was Christina Do, 12, a sev-
enth grade student at
Salisbury Middle School.

Third place was
Kimberlee Shankweiler, 12,
a seventh grader at Eyer
Middle School.

Melvin Jones Fellowships Part
Of March 25 District Convention 

Nearly 15 visually and
hearing impaired persons
were treated to the  annual
Christmas party by the
Kuhnsville Lions Club on
Saturday, December 10 at
St. John's U.C.C. Church in
Fogelsville.

It was a luncheon, fla-
vored with Christmas
music, and gifts handed out
by none other than Santa
Claus.

The program began
with prayer offered by Lion
Dave Daniels.  Kuhnsville
Lions Club vice president
David Wisser presided,
when the president, John
Cavalli,  had to work at the
nearby Samuel Adams beer 

Continued on Page 4

Kuhnsville Lions Have Christmas 
Party for Visually, Hearing Impaired

Blind child, Christopher, got into the act as Helen Edwards sang and
signed Christmas songs, as his nurse, Jane, listened nearby.

1st Place - Christopher Garcia, Roberto Clemente 

Peace Poster
Contest Winners

Meeting OKs Lion
Don Kaufman as
District 1st VDG

On Tuesday, January 3,
2017 the honorary advisory
committee of Past District
Governors and the
Executive Committee con-
vened in a special session
for the purpose of officially
approving Lion Donald
Kaufman as the First

District Governor of District
14-K for the Lions Year
2016-2017.

District Governor
Marsha Johnston said Lion
Don will have completed
the criteria for this high
position.

A total of 20 persons
voted and all affirmed Lion
Don as 1st VDG.  This infor-
mation has been forwarded
to Lions Clubs International
in Oak Brook, Illinois. 



When the convention
committee meets on
Saturday morning, January
7 at Christ U.C.C. Church
they'll wrap up details for
the March 25-26 convention
of District 14-K at the
Holiday Inn, Breinigsville.

PID Brian Sheehan will
have remarks and candi-
dates will be introduced at
the 7:45 a.m. opening ses-
sion.

Extra donuts will be
ordered for the Saturday
morning registration.

Vegetable and cheese will
be featured for the social
hour Saturday evening at 6
p.m. before the banquet.

The Saturday morning
seminars will be open to all
attendees at the times listed
on the registration form.
They include presidents
and vice presidents (1st
VDG Don Kaufman); secre-
taries (Lion Ed Beishline) ;
Tricks, Treats and Tips (Lion
Nancy Keller); Meet the
Taters (PID Cindy Gregg);
club success stories (PDG

Glen Santee), and
Centennial Challenge (Lion
Lori Sheehan or PDG
Santee). The first session
will be from 9:00 to 10:00
a.m. and the second from
10:15 to 11:45 a.m.

Peace Poster and LEO
scholarship winners will be
announced at the luncheon.

Clubs are asked to pro-
vide a $50.00 basket door
prize.

Instead of packaging
cookies this year, the LEOs
will turn 2,000 meal packs
into 12,000 meals for the
needy. The packs include
food, hair nets, scales,
gloves, sealers, etc. for the
Leo volunteers. The food
can go anywhere we
choose. The food costs $750
and shipping $500, and will
be paid out of district funds.

Used eyeglasses will be
collected from 10 a.m. to 12
noon Saturday only.

Pastor Lunnett Hilliard
from Friedens U.C.C.
Church will deliver the
necrology service message
on Sunday morning after
the breakfast. John Bauer
will sing.  Families of the
deceased from year 2016
will receive a gift. 

(NOTE: Lion Wendy Naugle
of the Lower Lehigh Lions Club,
and a zone chair, submitted her
viewpoint of a recent Pa. Lions
Research seminar held at Salus
University).

“We've been passing
around the (Lower Lehigh
Lions) club the Pennsylvania
Lions Sight Conservation &
Eye Research Foundation
(PLSCERF) coin cards that
Lion Ron brings for the most
part without question. As
good Lions, we give because
we've been asked.

“When I showed the club
the invitation from the
PLSCERF research seminar at
Salus University on Sept. 24, I
was asked by one of the Lions,
'What is it that the Foundation
does?'  When I told him what
the invitation is for, he backed
down  with  an  'oops!'   like  I  

Continued on Page 4  

1st Vice District Governor’s
Message

We Serve One Another –
Do a Kind Deed for Someone in Need

I hope all of you had a very Happy New Year and
are looking forward to celebrating 100 years of Lionism.
It promises to be an exciting year!

We are beginning our year with several events.
I've mentioned at many club meetings that Ronnie
Martin from LCI will be visiting with our district the
week of March 5, 2017.  The purpose of his visit is to put
together a team for training with the goal of starting a
club in Allentown.  If you would like to be a part of our
team, please let  me know.

Our District Convention is March 25 and 26, 2017
at the Holiday Inn in Fogelsville. Many hours have
been expended by the committee to make this an out-
standing convention.  There will be three Past
International Directors in attendance.  The LEOs will be
packing 2,000 meals for distribution at local food banks.
There will be additional seminars offered.  Past
International Director Cindy Gregg will lead a seminar
entitled, “Meet the Taters.”  This  seminar will assist
with deepening club involvement for specific members
and the retention of members.  Of course we will have
our banquet and Melvin Jones presentations.  The con-
vention will conclude with a very moving Necrology
service.  Please plan on attending.

If you are planning on attending the International
Convention in Chicago, it's not too early to register.  I
know there are plans for several buses going to
Chicago.  We will publish all information concerning
transportation when it is available.  It would be so nice
to have a large group from District 14-K in attendance.

Please continue to file your club activities with LCI
and we are in need of a 2nd Vice District Governor can-
didate.  It has really made the work of the district much
easier with a complete slate of officers.

Happy New Year!
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An Exciting Centennial
Year in Lionism
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Dates to Remember
Charitable Enterprises

State Council Meeting,
Erie, Pa.. 

PDG Advisory Committee

Executive Committee 

Cabinet Breakfast 
Meeting - Region 2 Host

Charitable Enterprises 
Meeting

District 14-K Convention

Necrology Breakfast
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Jan.    16

Feb.   3-5

13

14

18

Mar.    20

25-26

26

Lions:
It's a Great time to be a Lion! 
There is no better way to end the year than to do a

kind deed for someone in need. You don't have to look far
to find someone who is down on their luck or just needs a
friendly smile to lift their spirits.  Your life will become bet-
ter by making other lives better.

“The greatest purpose in life, the greatest achievement one
could ever have in life, the greatest satisfaction one could ever
get in life, can only be found in the service of others.”

Anonymous
Amazing! That's how I define our Lions Clubs.

Thanks to all who give of their time and talents to “serving
one another” in your communities and around the globe.
Be proud to be a Lion and wear your colors and pins wher-
ever you go.

Looking into the future, all District 14-K Cabinet posi-
tions including Executive Committee and Programs &
Projects need to be assigned for fiscal 2017-2018.  It's not too
early to think about stepping up to a District level position
and begin any training that may be needed -- there may
even be an open position for you!  I encourage you to con-
tact me to learn more about the qualifications needed to join
this group of dedicated Lions.  Additionally, in January, I
will begin updating the 2017-2018 District Directory.  Please
let me know if you are aware of any corrections or addition-
al information that would be helpful to our members.

May the spirit of this holiday season fill your heart
with love, peace and serenity.  Remember, life is short . . .
forgive quickly, love truly, laugh uncontrollably, and never
regret anything that made you smile.  I wish everyone a
Safe and Happy New Year!

In Lionism,

1st VDG Don Kaufman

We're off to a new year in 2017 and halfway through our
Lions year.  I had the pleasure of doing a Zone meeting for
the folks from Region II Zone A.  Thanks to Lion President
Patty Vahey and the Whitehall Lions for sponsoring the meet-
ing at the Whitehall Library.  Although three of the clubs
were not represented, it was a good meeting and I was happy
to see how much work was being done by the Coplay and
Whitehall Lions Clubs.

This year at the District 14-K Convention there will be
several new seminars. One of those is called “Club Success
Stories,” presented by PDG Glen Santee.  This is a round table
discussion about the projects done by clubs that have been a
success.  I urged the Whitehall club to attend that seminar.
They are a prime example of how teamwork can make things
happen and even in adversity, can be a huge success. Bring
your success stories to the table so that other clubs can brain-
storm on your ideas.  Don't keep your success a secret.

The other seminar that you can't afford to miss is that of
PID  Cindy Gregg's presentation of “Meet the Taters.”  We are
so excited to have PID Cindy come to our convention.  Her
seminar centers around the different types of Lions.  This is
not only funny, but it teaches us how to work with the differ-
ent personalities within our club.   I know you think it's early
to think about the convention, but don't forget, due to the
holidays, it's early this year.

I also made my first trip to Harrisburg for my 2nd VDG
training.  I am learning a great deal about Lions, much more
than I expected.  I also spent some quality time with the other
2nd VDG's from Pennsylvania.  Over the next three  years,
these people will be my closest Lion friends, as we will  be
learning together and doing our best to make Pennsylvania
Lions great.   Together we will reach that goal of District
Governor together.  Everyone who has even been a District
Governor has told me it was one of the most fulfilling times
in their lives and that many of the friends they made will be
their friends for life.  I'm not sure what your reason would be
for not stepping up, but I can tell you it's worth the time.
Come and talk to me.  I know you can do this.  I am enjoying
the journey and would like to see someone step up to take
the journey with me.

2nd VDG Karlene Laub

2nd Vice District Governor’s
Message

Teamwork Can Make 

Things Happen

DG Marsha Johnston

Convention Committee Meets
At Registration Form Stuffing

A Lion's View
of PLSCERF
Seminar at
Salus University



Charitable
Enterprises
Raises Funds

District 14-K Lions
Charitable Enterprises, Inc.
was created in 1981 to raise
funds for charitable purposes
within Lehigh and
Northampton counties.

Any member of District
14-K is a member of Charitable
Enterprises.

The Board of Directors
consists of the District
Governor, the 1st and 2nd Vice
District Governors, the
Immediate Past District
Governor and four members
from each region, of which
three shall be appointed by the
District Governor and the
remaining nine shall be elected
by the clubs from their region
at the annual membership
reorganizational meeting in
May. The board shall meet bi-
monthly.

Currently, said Charitable
president PDG Joe Chunko in
his report at the November
Cabinet meeting, their biggest
fund-raisers are the
Pennsylvania Daily Number
Calendar Sales and the Lions
All-Star Soccer Classic. (Since
then the soccer classic has been
dropped after 35 years for lack
of support by the Lions,
Lionesses and players.) “We
need all District 14-K Lions to
help support these fund-rais-
ers,” he said.  January 1
marked the second half of the
calendar fund-raiser year.
Prizes will remain the same,
but the charge for the calendar
is now just $15.00. 

The Charitable
Enterprises, Inc. Board of
Directors for the 2016-2017
Lion Year is:

REGION 1 - PDG Fred
Folland, PDG Joseph Chunko,
PDG Fred Michael, Lion David
Fatzinger.

REGION 2 - PDG Willard
Kulp, Lion Scott Lohman, and
two vacancies (“We are in need
of two Lions from Region 2 to
step up and fill the vacancies.
Please contact PDG Chunko if
you would be willing to serve
on the board.”

REGION 3 - PDG Robert
Kucsan, PDG April Kucsan,
Lion Daniel Cortazzo, Lion
Kay Cortazzo. 

DISTRICT 14-K OFFI-
CERS - DG Marsha Johnston,
1st VDG Donald Kaufman,
2nd VDG Karlene Laub, IPDG
Karen Brady.

Board of Directors meet-
ings for the 2016-2017 Lions
Year will be held at Christ
U.C.C. Church, 5050 Airport

Rd., Allentown, starting
promptly at 7 p.m. on the fol-
lowing days:  Nov. 21, 2016,
January 16, 2017, March 20,
2017, May Reorganizational
Meeting, to be determined.

This year's officers
include:  President, PDG
Joseph Chunko; vice presi-
dent, PDG Willard Kulp; secre-
tary, Lion Cheryl Fatzinger
(non-voting member), and
treasurer, PDG Fred Folland.

LIONS CLUBS ACTIVITIES
(EDITOR'S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, a month
prior to publication, sent in by Lions club secretaries to the Editor. Mail to:
Tattle Tailer Editor, 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 or E-Mail:
tattletailer14k@rcn.com. We'll publish as much as space allows.)

REMINDER: Pictures of club activities are wanted for Tattle Tailer.

REGION I

ALBURTIS: Approved buying two Lions signs for the Borough of Alburtis
signs on the outskirts of town. The borough approved their use as long as bor-
ough employees installed them. It helps Lions visibility in the community.
ALTON PARK:  Club had an excellent nut roll sale. . . . .Two members attend-
ed CVL needs breakfast. . . .Supported a Child Through Child fund.. 
EMMAUS LIONESS LIONS:  Hats and scarves were donated to veterans,
Bethel Bible Food Bank, and Camelot for Children, the last mentioned receiv-
ing $100 . . . .Student received eye exam. . . .500 Club Certificate presented
to club by Pa. Lions Sight Conservation & Eye Research Foundation. 
EMMAUS:  Club sold a total of 482 hoagies and ham and cheese sandwich-
es at November sale. . . .Hosted Region 1, Zone A meeting at Center for Vision
Loss. . . .Sponsored Eyer Middle School and St. Anne's Elementary School in
the LCI Peace Poster contest.. . .Welcomed new member, Clarence Loveless.  
KUHNSVILLE AREA:  Held a White Cane weekend at Big Lots. . . . Two mem-
bers attended Center for Vision Loss breakfast, pledging and submitting $800.
. . .Donated $200 to a needy family. . . .Planning a Christmas party for the sight
and hearing impaired on Dec. 10 (see story and photos).  
LEHIGH TOWNSHIP:   No November report.   
LEHIGH VALLEY SATURDAY A.M.:  Three schools participated in Peace
Poster contest this year. . . .Visually impaired member sold 620 Gertrude
Hawk candy bars. . . .Planning Dec. 10 Christmas party for visually impaired
children and families. Visually impaired 16-year-old youth and Lion Michele
Kratzer helped with games for kids. She's a nurse in Adolescent Behavior
Science Unit of LV Hospital. . . .Six members will help Catasauqua Lions with
annual senior citizens luncheon in December.  
LOWER LEHIGH:  Collections of eyeglasses, aluminum cans and food for
Zionsville Food Bank continue. . . .Raised $2,503 in sale of BonTon booklets.
. . .Donated $2,968 in Weis gift cards through our Helping Hands project to 25
needy families for Thanksgiving, and the same for Christmas. . . .Tentative
plans for a dedication of the charter for the Emmaus High School LEO club on
Jan. 17 in conjunction with Emmaus Lions Club as co-sponsors. . . .Annual
Christmas party planned for Dec. 9. 
MOUNTAINVILLE:  Collecting empty ink cartridges, used eyeglasses, hearing
aid batteries. . . .Collecting winter coats, hats, etc. for elementary school.
ONTELAUNEE:  List of names compiled for Christmas baskets in December.  
SLATEDALE-EMERALD AREA:  Continuing to guide and support
Northwestern and Northern Lehigh Leo clubs. . . .Club received silver award
patch from Beacon Lodge for $1,000 donation. . . .Held an Adopt-A-Highway
litter collection. . . . .Donated $525 to Friedens Christmas gift program. . .
.Cheesecake sale netted profit of $227.15. . ..Will be helping Wreaths Across
America on Dec. 17. . . . .Received blue patch from CVL for $1,500 donation 
SLATINGTON:  Approved eye exams for two residents . . . Sold Christmas
trees.   
UPPER LEHIGH:  At charter night on November 9 each member brought five
dozen cookies to make cookie boxes the following morning for Meals on
Wheels clients. . . .Children's Christmas party planned for Sunday, December
4 at the Schnecksville Grange. . . .

REGION II
BATH:  Decorated Bath community Christmas tree at Monocacy Creek Park
on Nov. 25. . . .Collected litter for Adopt-a-Highway . . . Made visitation to
Richmond Lions..
CATASAUQUA AREA:   Planned holiday meal for the elderly at St. Paul's
Church on December 3. . . .Cheer drawing planned for Dec. 15, along with
Children's Christmas shopping spree on Dec. 17.
COOPERSBURG:  No November report. 
COPLAY:    No November report. 
HANOVER TOWNSHIP:  Plans made for a Christmas party on December 20
at Prime Steakhouse.
HELLERTOWN:   No November report. 
SAUCON VALLEY:  No November report, but have monthly public breakfasts.
UPPER SAUCON:  No November report. 
WHITEHALL:  No November report.

REGION III
BANGOR:   Purchased six American flags for Bangor Borough. .   .Donated
five Main Street Market gift certificates to local families in need for
Thanksgiving. . . .Installed new member, Sandra Darlington.  
BETHLEHEM TOWNSHIP:  Held a nut roll fund-raiser at Borderline
Restaurant in November and December. . . .Donated $350 to Kiera Phiffer
recovery fund. . . .Planning club Christmas party in December. 
EASTON:  Collected food donated by Wegman's and delivered it to food bank
at ProJect of Easton four times. . . .Drove sight-impaired woman from Easton
area to a meeting in Allentown   and back home. . . .Sold 82 poinsettias to indi-
viduals and businesses. . . .Donated $1,000 toward purchase of vision screen-
er for use in Easton Area School District. . . . Hosted luncheon to honor Easton
and Phillipsburg H.S. football teams and coaches prior to their Thanksgiving
Day game. Also awarded trophies to most offensive and defensive players and
to the winning team.
HECKTOWN - LOWER NAZARETH:  Sold Christmas trees. 
MOORE TOWNSHIP:  Have recycling bin at township building. No November
report.  
NAZARETH:  No activities in November.
PALMER TOWNSHIP: Displayed many events for local organizations on
Lions electronic sign. . . .Hosted zone meeting. . . .Planned club Christmas
party at Cas Italia.     
PLAINFIELD TOWNSHIP:  Orders for Yankee Candles continue online. . .
.Planning luncheon at Chandler along with our two LEO clubs. . . ..Held
Chocolates on Broadway fundraiser. . . . .Planning Christmas party for children
at Salvation Army, and adopted a family for Christmas through Salvation Army.
. . .Collected and donated 49 pieces to Hope UCC food bank.
RICHMOND:    Building and selling birdhouses as an environmental project. .
. Thanksgiving donation of $500 made to PUMP, Upper Mt. Bethel food pantry.
. . .Hosted zone meeting on November 21. . . .Planning children's Christmas
party on December 21. . . .Approved $800 to Boy Scout Troop 14 for repair or
replacement of essential equipment. .  . .Donated $50 for repair of eyeglass-
es for an elderly person. . . . Celebrated Ladies Night. . . .Welcomed Bath
Lions in a visitation.     
TATAMY-STOCKERTOWN:    Donated $200 to Tatamy Fire Co. . . .$100
donation to Nazareth Food Bank for Thanksgiving and Christmas. 
WILSON BOROUGH:  Awarded Melvin Jones Fellowship to Lion Willy Keck.
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LIONESS CLUBS ACTIVITIES
(EDITOR'S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, a month
prior to publication, sent in by Lions club secretaries to the Editor. Mail to:
Tattle Tailer Editor, 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 or E-Mail:
tattletailer14k@rcn.com. We'll publish as much as space allows.)

REMINDER: Pictures of club activities are wanted for Tattle Tailer.

FORKS TOWNSHIP:  No November report.
LEHIGH TOWNSHIP: In November and December we will bring non-perishable
food and give a monetary donation to Northampton Food pantry. . . .Adopting two
area families for Christmas. . . .Going Christmas caroling to three personal care
homes and giving a small gift to each of the  residents. . . . Helped at the Quota
Club's Little Shoppers Christmas Shoppe.
LOWER LEHIGH:  No November report.
MOORE TOWNSHIP:  No November report.   
NORTHAMPTON AREA:  Selling Gertrude Hawk candy bars for Christmas. . .
.Nine members participated in the Halloween parade in Northampton. Left over
candy was taken to the Children's Home in Easton. . .  Will be giving two
Thanksgiving baskets to the needy.

2nd Place - Christina Do, Salisbury Middle School

3rd Place - Kimberlee Shankweiler, Eyer Middle School



Continued from Page 1

plant. 
The luncheon was

served by the Busy Bees of

St. John's U.C.C.  Helen
Edwards sang vocally and in
sign language special
Christmas music, opening
with “Let It Snow.” As she
sang, a blind youngster,
Christopher, was curious
about where the sound came
from and Ms. Edwards hap-
pily entertained him. Later,
Christopher was the main
recipient of gifts from Santa
Claus.

Each of the hearing and
visually impaired guests
then received a gift in an
envelope from Santa, who
made his way to their seats.
They went to Charlie, Mary,
Amy, Nancy, Troy, Joe,
Donna, Darlene, Dale, Diane,
Paul, Joanne, and Margaret.
To end the day, they all
posed for a photo in the
Tattle Tailer.

Lion Daniels thanked all
those who contributed to the
event, and The Kuhnsville
Lions and Mrs. Edwards
wished everyone a “Merry
Christmas and a Happy
New Year.”  A good time was
had by all.

A Lion's View
Continued from Page 2

would do, too.  Ask a ques-
tion and you're liable to get
too much information.  At
work for Sight Life I often
hear our VP Michael
Beardon say, 'At Sight Life
we take the higher road.'  So,
guess what I did!

“I talked my fiancé into
going with me: we made a
day of it. The research semi-
nar at Salus in the morning
and then the Mutter
Museum, we've heard so
much about.  I must say, I
enjoyed the research seminar
immensely; the Mutter
Museum, well it is dis-
turbingly informative.
During the opening remarks,
I learned for the most part

grants from the PLSCERF
provide funding for pilot
data allowing the researcher
to apply for larger grants
through other organizations. 

“Attending this program
made me proud to be a Lion
and realize the impact our

coin cards have on humanity.
I've heard it said many times
in District 14-K that 'the peo-
ple at Salus do great work,'
but didn't realize until this
past Saturday that the peo-
ple at Salus DO great work!
The grant process was also
explained.  PLSCERF
receives the applications and
forwards them to their vol-
unteer board of renowned
out-of-state researchers to
review and report their find-
ings on a scale of 1 to 10.  The
PLSCERF takes that infor-
mation and their views to
award or reject the applica-
tion.  Since grant money
from this foundation is only
used to support
Pennsylvania pilot data,
using out of state researchers
as reviewers avoids conflict
of interest.

“After the presentations,
we were able to talk one on
one with the doctors.  What a
great experience! Thank you
board members for your
visionary work that will
make a better future for so
many people.”
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TATTLE TAILER BOOSTERS 

Emmaus Lions Club          Upper Lehigh Lions Club
Plainfield Township Lions Club

Slatedale-Emerald Area Lions Club
INDIVIDUALS

Lion Joseph J. Chunko, PDG
Lion Helen L. Chunko
Lion Silas J. Rodenbach
Norma I. Rodenbach
Lion April R. Kucsan, PDG 
Lion Robert S. Kucsan, PDG
Lion Lowell Hawk, PCC
Lion Shirley Hawk
Lion Karlene Laub, 2VDG
Lion Howard E. Bowers, PDG
Lion Gail Pfeiffer
Lion Debbie Lillegard, GMT
Lion Tom Dieter, PDG
Lion/Lioness Kathy Dieter
Lion Glen E. Santee, Sr., PDG
Lion Joanne A. Santee
Lion Bill Halbfoerster, PDG
Lion Dennis Butz, PDG
Carol Bowers-Butz
Lion Dave Aten, PDG-PCC
Lion Dennis Butz, PDG
Lion Dustin Grim
Lion Rick Snyder
Lion Carl George
Lion Elliott Billman
Lion Tom Mack
Lion Jack Mack
Lion George Blyler
Lion Carl Wieder
Lion Tom Capehart
Lion Donald Kaufman, 1VDG
Lion Rich Wieand
Lion Al Kneller
Lion Dave McAdoo
Lion Henry Heil
Lion Jim Keller
Lion Marty Beers
Lion Dennis Dorney
Lion David Hay

Lion Frank Flamisch
Lion Shug Reece
Lion Art Rosenberger
Lion Rich Aflerbach
Lion Marty Lang
Lion Craig Scharadin
Lion Dennis Varec
Lion Joe Stanton
Lion Vince Tranguch
Lion Paul Stoudt, Z.C.
Miriam Stoudt
Lion Douglas Yingling
Emily A. Danner, 14Klowns
Lion Richard E. Danner
Lion Keith J. Lieberman
Lion Noreen Overpeck
Lion Barry S. Miller
Lion Earl Abel
Lion Ken Lieberman
Lion Diane Bowman
Lion Frieda Soska
Joseph Soska, Sr.
Lion Kathy Fenstermacher
Lion Katrina Fenstermacher
Leo Rachel Fenstermacher
Glen Fenstermacher
Charles Fenstermacher
Lion Karen Brady, Council Chair
Lion Tm Brady
Lion Howard E. Bowers, PDG
Lion Mary Neher
Lion Robert S. Kucsan, PDG
Lion Fred Michael, PDG
Lion Douglas A. Yingling
Lion/Lioness Robert Kichline
Lion/Lioness Dolores Kichline
Lion Marsha Johnston, DG

Be A Tattle Tailer Booster for 2016-17
Donations:  $5.00 per Individual –– 

$25.00  or  More Per Club for Lions Year

Print INDIVIDUAL NAMES or CLUBS as you wish them to appear
in the TATTLE TAILER and send the appropriate amount to the
address below. Your continued contributions help make this publi-
cation possible. Businesses cannot be included on the boosters
list, but must be inserted as display advertising. 

Make Checks Payable to: LIONS DISTRICT 14-K

Send to:    PDG Wm. J. Halbfoerster, Jr.

2556 Wood’s Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014

CLUBS

Family owned and operated for over 100 years.

George G. Bensing
Funeral Home, Inc.

A Full Service Funeral Home, Offering

Affordable, Traditional & Cremation

Services to Families of all Faiths.

John H. Simons, Supervisor

Frances Bensing, Funeral Director

2165 Community Drive

(Route 946 Moorestown)

Bath, PA 18014

610-759-3901
www.bensingfuneralhome.com

610-759-3901

George G. Bensing
Funeral Home, Inc.

ON-SITE
CREMATIONS

PIN TRADER
BOB KUCSAN

wants your
Pins & Banners

610-759-5137

Christopher received a number of gifts from Santa Claus, before the
other sight and hearing impaired adults were given a gift from the
Kuhnsville Lions.

Kuhnsville Christmas Party


